
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
    

   
   

 
 

 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

   
 
            

            
  

 
     

 
      

         
 

 
         

          
          

        
         
      

      
 

          
          

 
 

           
         

        
          
      

 
 

         
          

       
        

 
            

          
      

 
 

18 December 2019 

The Office of the Police and Crime 
Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall, Ripley 
Derbyshire DE5 3RS 

T: 0300 122 6000 
F: 0300 122 7797 

Dear 
E: pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 

FOI 58/2019 

I write in connection with your request for information processed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 and received in the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Derbyshire on 3 December 2019. 

In answer to your request please see the following: 

1. Derbyshire PCC has awarded 2 x £30,000 extended grants for 2019-2021 (ref May 
2019). How will these grants be monitored? (Apart from Al Hurraya’s own written 
report?) 

Our monitoring requirements consist of a written activity report and a breakdown of 
expenditure at six months and twelve months. A meeting will take place between the 
Commissioning team in the OPCC and Al-Hurraya staff to go through the reports in 
detail and oversee the progress being made compared to the outcomes agreed with Al-
Hurraya in the grant agreement. In addition, Sarah Greensmith has visited the Al-
Hurraya office on more than one occasion and has also observed some of the sessions 
being delivered to the young people in the Mosque. 

2. These grants would not be awarded to someone who has not complied with the 
Proceeds of Crime Act – so has Mr Ashraf paid his debt regarding his criminal benefit of 
£91,281? 

The grant agreement is between the OPCC and Al-Hurraya who employ Mr Ashraf to 
deliver the project. The OPCC does not pay Mr Ashraf any money directly. The 
Commissioner has no reason to question Mr Ashraf’s ability to deliver the project on 
behalf of his Employer, Al-Hurraya comply with all of the due diligence checks required 
by the PCC and has satisfied questions around safeguarding, financial management and 
delivery programme. 

3. The workshop manuals/ teaching plans should be available for perusal – as this would 
not compromise confidentiality. I am interested in the material used- other companies 
have produced videos, training material which I have seen and is Al-Hurraya harnessing 
the benefit of this material incorporating it into their work? 

A visit to observe some of the sessions has satisfied the Commissioning Team of the 
standard and quality of this delivery. Full lesson plans will be made available at the next 
grant review which will take place in April 2020. 

mailto:pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk


 

     
 

           
   

 
    

 
          

       
          

            
 

     
 

          
       

          
            

 
                 

              
              

           
 

      
   

 
       

       
  

 
 

 
            

 
 

                
          

          
         

 
     

  
 
        

    
  

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

4. Which schools/mosques will be visited? 

Full detail for this year’s activity and progress will be available in the next six month 
report in April 2020 

5. What is his target population? 

We do hold this information however, we are applying Exemption Section 21 – 
Information already reasonably accessible - to this question as this information you have 
requested has already been supplied to you in the previous responses we have sent to 
you. As this exemption is absolute we do not need to provide a public interest test. 

6. How will he access appropriate participants? 

We do hold this information however, we are applying Exemption Section 21 – 
Information already reasonably accessible - to this question as this information you have 
requested has already been supplied to you in the previous responses we have sent to 
you. As this exemption is absolute we do not need to provide a public interest test. 

If you are not satisfied with our response to your request, under Section 17 of the FOIA of the 
FOIA you are entitled to ask for an internal review of our decision. Any internal review needs to 
be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of this response and state why you are 
unhappy with the response. You can submit an internal review in the following ways: 

* emailing the OPCC Inbox – 
PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK or; 

* writing to the OPCC at – 
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall 
Ripley 
Derbyshire 
DE5 3RS 
By phone – 0300 122 6000 (as a reasonable adjustment under the Equality Act 
2010). 

If you are not satisfied with the outcome of the internal review under Section 50 of the FOIA you 
can apply directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the ICO 
cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the internal review procedure provided by 
the OPCC. You can contact the ICO in the following ways: 

* online at the ICO – 
https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/ or; 

* writing to the ICO at – 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 

https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us
mailto:PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK


 

 
 

 
 

 
  

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely 

Marie Romano 
Head of Compliance 
On behalf of the Police and Crime Commissioner 


